-----Original Message-----From: Cathy Whittington

Sent: 06 December 2022 20:52
To: Democratic Services democraticservices@ryedale.gov.uk

Subject: Sale of Wentworth Street Car park

Dear Nicki

I note with interest, the proposal to sell the Wentworth Street car park in the centre of Malton to a private Estate. The reason being given for this proposed sale, is that the current District councillors do not trust the new democratically elected representatives of Malton, on the North Yorkshire Council and feel that they would sell this space for development.



Why not simply put a covenant on the car park and keep it as an asset of the Council to pass onto the protection of the new Council.

Is there a clear reason why these councillors feel that the new council cannot be trusted with safeguarding Malton's assets?

If it is to be sold, why is it only the Fitzwilliam Estate being asked to pay a sum for the car park? Why is it not being put out for tender for other enterprises to bid, if the District Councillors consider that the members of the new Council cannot be trusted to take care of the car park? Isn't there government policy that best value be obtained?

Alternatively, could it not go into a Trust to protect its future use as a car park?



This is of course removing the car park charges revenue from Council ownership.

Could the new owners increase the parking charges substantially? I assume any covenants with the sale agreement would not be able to prevent this from happening.

This just feels wrong.

Why is it that the District Council are rushing to give away a prime asset that is in its protection, just before handing over the responsibility for the management and safeguarding of its assets to the new representatives of the residents of Malton, the Councillors of the new North Yorkshire Council?

Please, can these points be heard and considered at the Extraordinary General Meeting on 8 December and included in the minutes?

Email from: Cllr Paul Andrews Thu 08/12/22 at 16:33

Re: Sale of Wentworth Street Car park

Dear colleagues,

I have to reply to this email as I won't have time in a three minute speech to address all the issues - which is why I have had no alternative but to produce so much written material myself.

Nicki, please ensure that paper copies of this email are also put on members desks.

In answer to the points made:

- 1. The new council, being 100 miles away from Malton will have no interest in Malton. They are strapped for cash and it is already clear that they want to include WSCP in their asset stripping programme. FME on the other hand have a clear financial interest in managing the car park as a public car park.
- 2. Malton has only one representative on North Yorkshire what is one against 89 others? Our single councillor would have little influence and no control over what happens in Malton.
- 3. It is not possible for Ryedale to impose a covenant on the property without the agreement of North Yorkshire and, even if they did, Ryedale would be unable to enforce it as Ryedale will have ceased to exist. Ryedale can impose a covenant on the land if it is sold to another party (ie not North Yorkshire) such as FME, and this is what the motion seeks.
- 4. As regards "best value", I refer to previous emails I've sent members. As regards offering the property on the open market as a car park, officers have made it clear that this is not an option: if it is put on the open market, officers insist it will be sold without any restriction whatsoever.
- 5. WSCP could be sold to the Malton Community Interest Company which is already established as a public trust, but it would take far too long to set up another trust and do a conveyance before 1st April.
- 6. FME obviously have a financial interest in purchasing the car park. This comes in two parts: (a) providing car parking for customers of the businesses in Malton, particularly their own tenants and (b) preventing the wrong kind of development of the site which could adversely affect their financial interest in the town. All car parking currently provided by FME in town is free, but I can't speak for them in regard to the future. On the other hand, Ryedale has charged fees for car parking since 1987 in the car parks it owns.
- 7. There will be no financial loss by Ryedale, as FME are willing to pay market value for the land as a car park and this is usually calculated by capitalising the fees received.

Regards

Paul Andrews